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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, July 25, 2012
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners-designate Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan, Carl Cannon, Richard Reddick, Larry Williams; Deputy General Counsel Steve Rohan; Marriane Lahmeur, Legislative Assistant; David Chapman, Financial News & Daily Record; Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the organizational meeting to order at 4:02 P.M.  After introductions, he announced that the newly-appointed Commissioners would have their appointments confirmed by the Rules Committee at its August 6th meeting.
The Chair asked the Commissioners-designate to consider possible meeting times for the panel.  The Commissioners reached a consensus that bi-weekly, late afternoon, the 2nd and 4th Mondays best met everyone’s schedule.  
The Chair announced that Chris Kauffman, Chief Operating Officer, JaxPort, has requested a meeting with him to discuss issues regarding the transfer of ferry operations.  Mr. Crescimbeni indicated that he would welcome any of the Commissioners-designate joining him for the meeting with Mr. Kauffman.  Commissioners-designate Reddick, Cannon and Brown will join the Chairman at the impending meeting with Mr. Kauffman.

The Chairman announced that Greg Dronkert, president of Hornblower Maritime Services, the company  under contract to operate the St. Johns River Ferry, would be in Jacksonville on Friday, August 3rd, and that he would welcome any of the Commissioners-designate  joining him.
Commissioners-designate Williams, Brown and possibly Bowman will be joining the Chairman in his meeting with Mr. Dronkert.

Commissioner-designate Bowman suggested that we need to acquire and put in place someone to manage the operations of the ferry on a day-to-day basis – someone who is making sure that fuel is being ordered, that the grounds are being kept, that bank deposits are being made, etc.

In response to the Chairman, Deputy General Counsel Rohan suggested that the Commissioners needed to sit down with the Council Auditors, the Mayor’s Office and others to coordinate and reach an agreement on hiring a manager, what the salary range would be, how we would go about setting up accounts and placing funds in those accounts.  It was agreed that staffing is a pressing matter.

Commissioner-designate Reddick suggested that the Commission get started on a Memorandum of Understanding with the Port Authority regarding transfer issues.

The Chairman asked what the status was on the request that was put to the Florida Department of Transportation for a financial commitment to keep the ferry operating.  Commissioner-designate Williams, who is the Chief of Staff to State Representative Janet Adkins, said that FDOT has indicated nothing, to date.

Deputy General Rohan remarked on aspects of the Sunshine Law provisions that the Commissioners are bound to observe.  He described what constituted public records, the significance of noticed meetings, minutes and telephone conversations.  He cautioned against having any discourses on Commission matters except in noticed meetings.

Commissioner-designate Brown discussed a communication that she had recently received from Mickey Baldwin.  Ms. Baldwin has been involved with the ferry task force on identifying potential grants for ferry operations.  Ms. Brown underscored the urgency in identifying and acquiring someone to assist in grant-writing, as the deadline for grants nears.  Chairman Crescimbeni said that the Chamber of Commerce had provided him with suggestions and contacts in the maritime service industry that could be helpful with capital funding issues.
Deputy General Counsel Rohan suggested that when the Commission next meets, it might be helpful to have Council Director Cheryl Brown, Risk Management people, Council Auditor’s Office, CFO Ronnie Belton, Cole Cartledge, Director of Intra-Governmental Services, and the Mayor’s Office to discuss the nature of the Ferry Commission and their respective link and relationship with the Commission.

The Chairman requested that Research find out who was the City’s point person for ferry operations when the City last operated the St. Johns River Ferry and if said individual is still in the area.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:59 p.m.
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